On February 10, 2006 the following information was requested from Board Member Dr. Debra Robinson on Board Item T1 Palm Tran Transportation Agreement.

Question:          Do you have an estimate on how much is saved by having students take Palm Tran when practicable rather than providing school busses?

Response:        As of February 2006, 2300 annual Palm Tran passes have been issued to eligible students.  Students transported by Palm Tran are primarily enrolled in choice, magnet, academies, alternative education, and charter school programs.  Most of the students are attending high school with a small number attending middle school.  Students are being transported by Palm Tran to 43 different schools. 

 In addition to the annual passes, Transportation distributes an average of 60 monthly passes per month to students who are in alternative education programs.  These students are in these programs for a short period of time and adjusting “yellow” school bus routes to accommodate these students is not feasible. 

The students who use Palm Tran are students who are extremely inefficient and expensive for the District to transport (i.e., students living in isolated widespread geographical areas).  Transporting these students would affect the District’s reimbursement from the State because of under utilized bus capacity.  In addition many of these students may not be able to have access to these programs because of the District’s limited transportation capabilities.   

Approximately 33 buses would be needed to provide transportation to the 2300 students being transported by Palm Tran at a cost of $40,000 per bus, which includes salaries, benefits, fuel, maintenance, parts, etc. (33 buses @ $40,0000 = $1,320,000). The annual cost for Palm Tran for FY06 is $533,000. In addition, more school bus operators would be needed to accommodate these additional students—existing bus routes could not be utilized. Added to the expense would be a significant lost of revenue from the State because of inefficiency. 
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